





November 27, 2012
MILLERSVILLE BOROUGH COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES

contingency plan in place where it will remain open and campus operations will continue should
a work stoppage take place. Mr. DiGuiseppe updated Council on the Presidential search. There
are three finalist forwarded to the Chancellor of the State System of Higher Education to make
the appointment over the next few weeks. Those individuals are John Anderson of Alfred State
College in New York, Kent Neely of Western Oregon University and Millersville University’s
current provost, Vilas Prabhu. The new President will most likely begin his employment in
February, 2013. Mr. DiGuiseppe announced upcoming events. The annual three day holiday
concert called “Glorious Sounds of the Seasons” will be held during the weekend of
December 7". The end of the fall semester is upon us; finals week is December 10" thru 15"
with the Winter Commencement being held on Sunday, December 16™ at 2 PM in Pucillo Gym.
President McNairy will serve as the keynote speaker.

Mr. Connor had no additional reporting however did wish to say that he has seen the
holiday concert every year and it is wonderful.

FINANCE COMMITTEE REPORT

Mr. Lastowski made a motion out of committee to accept the October, 2012 Financial
Statements. With no discussions the motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.

Mr. Lastowski made a motion out of committee to adopt the Borough's budgets for 2013.
Mr. Arnold stated there will be no increase to the millage rate, the sewer service charge or the
waste removal charge. That being said, Council and staff had a tremendous task to absorb any
inflationary increases in each of the reflective funds. The economic conditions are still on
everyone’s minds and prompted us to hold off any increases. He commended everyone’s
involvements, Council, Staff, and the Personnel Committee for the countless hours formulating
labor contracts that make up 69.5% of the budget, as well as the Finance Committee’s
scrutinizing of every line of every fund. Mr. Arnold proceeded to give a brief presentation on
the highlights of the revenues and expenditures that comprise the balanced general operating
budget in the amount of $3,079,819. Mr. Lastowski mentioned the Finance Committee agreed to
recommend to Council to increase the 2013 Borough’s Community Service contributions from
$2000 to $2500 for the Lancaster County Library, from $250 to $350 for Meals on Wheels, and
from $1000 to $1500 for the Lancaster Emergency Medical Services Association. Mr. Stager
made a motion to amend the adoption of the Borough’s budgets for 2013 to reflect the stated
increases for the Library, Meals on Wheels and LEMSA and to offset the increases by reducing
the Blue Rock Regional Fire District Fire Services. Noting the net effective to the general
operating fund is zero, as it is a shift of funds from one area to another. Mr. Keller seconded the
amended motion. With no further discussions the amended motion passed with a unanimous roll
call vote followed by another unanimous roll call vote to pass the motion to approve the 2013
Borough’s General Operating Fund budget as amended. Mr. Kirkham thanked Mr. Arnold for
his presentation of the 2013 budget and the Finance Committee for their work in preparing the
budgets. Mr. Lastowski thanked the Borough Manager, the Police Chief and the Department
Superintendents for holding the line and stated he is not sure how long we can continue to do so.

Mr. Lastowski, seconded by Mr. Stager made a motion to approve the remaining

individual Borough Fund budgets (as stated below). With no discussions the motion passed with
a unanimous voice vote.
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CITIZEN'S REQUESTS OR CONCERNS

As a citizen of the Borough, Council member, Linda Deal suggested Council consider
designating the open land located at the corner of Route 741 and Route 999 as a solar panel farm.
President Kirkham mentioned establishing a committee comprising of a Council member, a
member from the Borough’s Planning Commission, a representative from both Millersville
University and the Millersville Area Business organization to work on the Borough’s
Comprehensive Plan actionable items.

REPORTS OF COMMITTEES OR BOARDS

Mr. Lastowski reported on the November 1* Blue Rock Regional Fire Commission
meeting which was continued to November 13" due to all the Fire Chiefs not being able to attend
the meeting held on the first. The Commission wanted to meet with all of the Chiefs to review
the preparations for Hurricane Sandy and review the merger of the four fire companies, as it has
been almost a year. The Chiefs asked Mr. Lastowski to convey their thank you to the Borough
and Manor Township for agreeing to form the district and providing the funds necessary to
provide fire services. The Commission discussed the possibility of moving the Blue Rock Fire
District Commission meetings to each of the Fire Stations quarterly next year. Mr. Lastowski
also announced the Governor approved Duane Hagelgans as the Emergency Management
Coordinator for Millersville Borough and Manor Township.

MAYOR'S REPORT

In the Mayor’s absence, President Kirkham asked Council to consider a motion to ratify
the Declaration of Disaster Emergency for Hurricane Sandy on October 29, 2012 at 12:00 AM.
He proceeded to read the declaration in its entirety. Mr. Lastowski made the motion to ratify the
declaration, seconded by Mrs. Miller. Mr. Gerber inquired on the costs incurred by the borough
for the hurricane. Mr. Arnold replied that the only loss was for minimal overtime labor. There
was no physical damage to the facilities and the borough does not expect to file any claim(s)
with FEMA. President Kirkham asked that a thank you be passed to the Streets Department staff
for working around the clock to keep the streets open and the storm drains clear of debris. With
no further discussions the motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.

Chief Rochat reviewed the monthly police report. There were 169 Calls for Service, 13
Ordinance Complaints, 51 Criminal Arrests, 55 Traffic Violations, 12 Vehicle Accidents and 307
Parking Tickets issued. The item to note this month is the 12 Part I Offenses with 22 Part
Cleared which gives a clearance rate of 183% for the month. The 22 cleared include some
previous month’s cases. Chief Rochat stated, “It was a fairly active month.”

MILLERSVILLE UNIVERSITY REPORT

Mr. DiGuiseppe reported on items of interest, such as the ongoing faculty negotiations.
Although the Association of Pennsylvania State College and University Faculties (APSCUF) has
voted to authorize a strike does not mean a strike will occur. The University does have a
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The following are the individual fund budgets for 2013:

Revenue Expense
e General Fund $ 3,079,819 $ 3,079,819
e General Capital Reserve Fund $ 4,000 $ 166,300
e Sewer Fund $ 1,617,000 $ 1,620,028
e Sewer Capital Reserve Fund $ 826,000 $ 2,623,233
e Solid Waste Management Fund $§ 425000 $ 414384
e Highway Aid Fund $ 137,980 $ 176,500
e Educational Service Agency Fund § 34,025 $ 34,800

Mr. Lastowski made a motion out of committee to approve the tax millage ordinance
with the tax millage rate remaining the same at 5.45 mills for 2013. With no discussions the
motion passed with a unanimous roll call vote.

ORDINANCE BOOK
ORDINANCE NO. 2012-10

WASTE WATER COMMITTEE REPORT

None

PLANNING AND BETTERMENT COMMITTEE

Mr. Gerber mentioned the Planning and Betterment Committee did not meet this month
however he showed the seven bronze seals that have arrived for the Veterans Memorial wall.
The seals were purchased with revenues from the sale of the Millersville 250™ books produced
through the Historical Society. Mr. Kirkham thanked the Historical Society for this contribution.

STREET COMMITTEE

None

SAFETY COMMITTEE REPORT

Mrs. Miller announced the Safety Committee did not meet this month. She mentioned
the Millersville University’s Housing Fair was extremely well attended. She thanked both the
Millersville University’s Chief and Millersville Borough’s Chief of Police that spoke as well as
Mr. Arnold and Mr. Tuscan for their participation.

4 of 5



November 27,2012
MILLERSVILLE BOROUGH COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES

PERSONNEL COMMITTEE

Mrs. Deal made a motion out of committee to hire Mr. Kyle N. Miller to fill the vacancy
position of the Streets Department Maintenance Worker I with a starting salary of $35,485. With
no discussions the motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.

Mrs. Deal made a motion out of committee to approve the resolution to appoint
Martin S. Hohenadel to the Historic Commission with the term expiration date of February 24,
2015. Mr. Lastowski thanked Mr. Hohenadel for volunteering to serve on the Historic
Commission. With no discussions the motion passed with a unanimous voice vote.

RESOLUTION BOOK
RESOLUTION NO. 2012-15

Mrs. Deal made a motion out of committee to hire Charlese E. Seiple as a Crossing
Guard effective November 27" due to Jane Witte’s request to be a substitute Crossing Guard.

With no discussions the motion passed with a unanimous voice vote.

PRESIDENT'S REPORT

Mr. Kirkham thanked the members of the Personnel Committee for all their hard work
this past year and mentioned the Borough will be proceeding to arbitration with the Police
Association in February. He also announced that Council will hold the first Tuesday in
December’s Council meeting on December 11", in hopes of not having to hold the one closest to
the holiday but will do so if necessary. Mr. Kirkham thanked Mr. Arnold for the Annual Project
Status Report and quoted his amazement for all the work that has been done by Council,
Borough Management and Staff. He stated, “Very well done and keep up the good work.”

BOROUGH MANAGER’S REPORT

Mr. Arnold mentioned that early next year we will notify the residents that live in the
area of West Frederick of the street reconstruction (phase II) that occur and discuss with our
Engineer any concerns they may have with their individual properties. He also mentioned the
status of the North/South Duke Street intersection as being reviewed by PennDOT.

EXECUTIVE SESSION

None

ADJOURNMENT

Mr. Gerber made a motion seconded by Mr. Stager, to adjourn the meeting at
8:25 PM. The motion passed with a unanimous voice vote.

Respectfully submitted,

Esllopnel S 7 /?M

Edward J. Arnold
Borough Secretary
EJA/jle
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